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Dear parents, 
 
Despite all our efforts, our school is still subject to major access difficulties via the road 
leading to the gates to the north of the school (perpendicular to Churchill Road). We 
therefore kindly ask you to comply with the following instructions for the first day of school 
(Friday, September 6): 
 
KINDERGARTEN SCHOOL (PS, MS, GS) 
 
- Access to the school: on Churchill Road through gate no. 1 (you will find a big number 1 on 
the gate). 
 
- Start time : 

o PS depending on the groups chosen 

o  MS and GS 8 a.m. 

- All children must be accompanied by their parents and go directly to class 
 
- Time out : 

o PS depending on groups chosen 

o MS and GS at 11 a.m. (instead of 12 noon as previously indicated). Parents 

collect their children from class through gate no. 1. 

 

 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (CP to CM2) 
 
- Access to the school: on Churchill avenue through gate n°2 (you will find a big number 2 on 
the gate). 
- School start time: 8 a.m. 
- Our staff will escort children to the playground. Only new students may enter accompanied 
by their parents. 
- Dismissal time: 12 noon. Parents collect their children from the playground through gate 
no.2. 
 
 
Please note that access from the road leading to the gates to the north of the school is 
forbidden. 
 
     We recommend that you limit your parking time along Churchil Avenue to ensure the 
smooth flow of traffic. 
     For parents accompanying their children to their class, we suggest parking along the 
avenue where the Monarch Hotel is located. It is advisable to arrive at the school on foot. 
 
 


